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JANUARY BOARD OF DIECTORS MINUTES

James, KN4UE opened the meeting. The first order of business was a follow up on a new meeting place. All those in attendance agreed for the BOD meetings to be held at the current site, the Golden Corral Restaurant on Highway 25 in South Augusta. The current manager, Scott Harrell is checking to see if they can accommodate us for our subsequent meetings.

James stated that Kenneth Norton, W4HKZ contacted him concerning Baptist Relief Communications. James also mentioned contacting the ARRL concerning the club’s Special Service status. Terry, KE4MHN will look into this.

Boots, KA3BIS asked for feedback on the status of the club’s repeater custodian. She will follow up on this item of business.

James brought up the Membership Drive. Terry is spearheading this project along with Don, W3MIF and Richard, W4ZTC. James will handle past due membership dues. Terry suggested putting the club’s membership application on the club’s web page for easy access. Boots suggested advertising the club and it’s functions in the local media.  Terry asked about writing and calling prospective new hams around the area that contact any of us personally.

James talked about the repeater. He stated that is was not working well, but now is working better. The goal, he stated was to have two sets of cavities; one working set and a spare set.

Boots stated that she has contacted someone at the National weather service about giving an Advanced Skywarn Training Class for our February club meeting.  For the March program, she is checking on having an ARRL representative to come and speak to the club.  James mentioned the Battle of Aiken, which will take place on February 19th through the 21st. Rhonda, KE4DIM is the contact person for this event. Tom, KF4ITM stated that Blythe Fever would take place on April 17th. Terry, KE4MHN is the contact for this event.

Don, W3MIF talked about inviting the North Augusta-Belvedere Club to our meetings to share in the programs that will be presented. The idea is to have the two clubs’ membership interact. He also stated that the Aiken Club would not sponsor a Hamfest this year.

Terry, KE4MHN talked briefly about the Augusta Hamfest and a possible fund-raiser for the Hamfest. She made a suggestion about a new Hamfest logo.  This Hamfest would be known as AugustaFest ’99.  Any input would be appreciated on this matter. Also, Terry is requesting club members that would like to be apart of the Hamfest Committee. So far, the committee consists of Herself, Henry, KN4AV, Boots, KA3BIS, James, KN4UE, DEE, KD4AHR, and Tom, KF4ITM.

Dee, KD4AHR talked about needing articles for the Splatter.

James talked about Corporate Sponsors.  Boots will talk with her employer to see if they will become a sponsor. Some items of discussion ensued such as, What will be in it for us, i.e. what are we asking for, then in turn, what will be in it for the company, i.e., What will be in it for them?

James stated that there is a new generator at the repeater site. This is backup generator power, in which the turnover time is 10 seconds. Our repeater runs off this generator. He also asked about the ARRL Annual Report that the ARCA needs to file.

Boots asked about our club having a tax-exempt status.  At this time, our club is not a tax-exempt organization.

KF4ITM stated that the club treasury has $5,000.00 in it.

James, KN4UE, then stated the meeting was adjourned.

73 De Terry, KE4MHN

FEBRUARY CLUB MEETING MINUTES

 James, KN4UE brought the meeting to order. He welcomed everyone and had visitors introduce themselves.  Afterward, he made opening comments about tonight’s program.

Rhonda, KE4DIM, talked about the Reenactment of the Battle of Aiken and asked for volunteers.  She stated she had a sign up sheet and maps for anyone interested.

Boots introduced Steve Naglic, K9NWS from the National Weather Service out of Columbia, South Carolina. He is to give us our annual Skywarn Training. The training was an Advanced SKYWARN Spotters Training Class.

After Steve’s training, he had a question and answer session, and then the meeting came to a close.

73 De Terry, KE4MHN

PRESIDENTS COMMENTS

As a club, we have a lot of activities before us at this time. We are pursuing corporate sponsorships and other fundraising means. Activities are underway in preparation for the Hamfest. We are considering alternative club meeting locations, field day locations and even Hamfest locations. We are pursuing a multifaceted membership drive, including an effort to invite past members to rejoin us. All of the officers and directors are involved and working to further the interests of your club by participating in these activities. Won't you consider helping? You do not have hold an elected office to participate and contribute your time and efforts to the club. If there is a particular activity that you are interested in, just let me or any of the directors know and we will welcome your participation.

I want to echo what KD4AHR has been proposing in regards to the Splatter. The club newsletter can only be as interesting as the information and articles that are submitted for publication. We cannot expect the editor to come up with items beyond what is submitted. I know that there are some experimenters and enthusiasts amongst us that have some items that would be of interest to us all. Please take the time to share what you have learned, even if it is just something you ran across surfing the web or to express your opinion about something regarding our hobby and common interest.

73 de James, KN4UE


FEBRUARY TREASURER'S REPORT

As of 01/13/99 Bank Balance       $5000.87

Received between 1/13/99 - 2/15/99

Dues:

Warren Jackson WB4DUG                $  20.00

Harry Fowler N4HO                          $  20.00

Scott Brown N3SZU                          $  20.00

Family Dues:

Randy (W4KL) and Andrey              $  25.00

(W4OKL) Watkins

Don Steimel KE4TTA and                $  25.00

Nola Steimel

ARRL Dues:

James Tarpley KN4UE                      $  65.00

Cash received:

Refund ARRL Consignment               $  9.80

                                                          ________

Total Cash Received                         $ 184.80

Deposit on 2/11/99                            $ 184.80

Balance as of 2/11/99                       $5185.67

Paid out:

Postage and supplies                          $  50.00

Insurance for club                             $ 325.00

Secretary of State(GA)                      $  15.00

ARRL Membership for                     $  63.00

James Tarpley KN4UE

                                                     __________

Total Paid Out                                   $ 453.00

Balance as of 2/15/99                       $4732.67

73 de Tom, KF4ITM

WASHINGTON, DC. Feb 10. (BS NEWS)

President Clinton returned yesterday from the funeral of King Hussein of Jordan, stating that he found one secret of the late monarch's popularity.  "It was Ham Radio," said Clinton.

Hussein, known to Amateurs around the world by his call letters JY1, used his radio equipment to foster good will around the world. He often operated from his royal aircraft during trips abroad.

Hoping to capture some of this popularity for himself, Clinton has filed a request with the Federal Communications Commission for the call letters K1B (King One Bill).  He also has directed the Air Force to install a radio operating position for him aboard all aircraft likely to be used as Air Force One. (Sources close to the Pentagon say that "Air Force One" is not a particular airplane, but is the designation for any aircraft in which the President is flying.  This will make compliance with Clinton's request difficult and expensive.)

At the White House, Clinton's wife Hillary issued a statement saying, "It is well documented that Ham Radio is addictive and consumes the major portion of one's free time, to the exclusion of one's family and outside activities. Amateurs even display a preference for 'chasing DX' instead of having sex. Therefore, I fully support my husband in this matter."

73 de James, KN4UE

PSYCHOANALYZE YOUR NEUROTIC TOUCH LAMPS

Do your touch lamps flicker weirdly whenever you fire up that HF rig?  How about those of your neighbors? In order to preserve the peace, both at home and in the neighborhood, the authors have found a way to stop the craziness.

Jim, WD8RUW, found that when he used his amplifier on 80 meters, his neighbor’s touch lamps had fits. The same thing happened to the touch lamps in Boots’ house - no amp, just 80 watts of RF at 10 meters was enough to start the lamp dance.

Our experiments involved the use of a potentiometer (pot) to find the right resistance to desensitize the lamp to RF without changing its response to touch.

Working on several lamps, we opened the lamp base, cut the sensor wire, inserted the pot and adjusted it until it quit flickering, noted the resistance value, and replaced the pot with a fixed resistor. In all cases so far, the necessary resistance is on the order of 3500 to 4000 ohms.

Before opening the lamp, disconnect it from the wall for both safety and convenience.

The module that produces the ‘touch’ effect is a small black box, mounted just inside the lamp base. (It is not necessary to disassemble the lamp all the way, but do take care in removing the base cover, as you will want to glue it back on when you finish the job.) Coming out of the module are three wires. On the modules we examined, two wires go to the power plug and the bulb switch, and the third wire, yellow in all cases so far, is the sensor wire. A good way to check and make sure you have the right wire is that the sensor wire has no wire nuts or clips on it to connect it to AC power. It has a lug on the end, which will be connected to the central shaft of the lamp or the lamp body.

Once you have located the sensor wire, cut it at some point where you will have enough slack to work with.

(If you wish to experiment to find out for yourself what values of resistance will work, attach the wiper terminal on a 10l-ohm pot to one side of the sensor wire and one of the other terminals to the other side. Now power up the lamp and carefully adjust the pot until the lamp doesn’t flicker when you transmit, and double check its touch sensitivity. Unplug the lamp.)

Sensor To AC Switch

Install a fixed resistor of about 3000 to 4000 ohms, or something close to your experimental value, and replace the bottom of the lamp. The resistor can be of any size that will fit into the lamp base. Current carrying capacity is not a consideration, as the sensor is not part of the power circuit.

Now that you know how to prevent the lamp dance from annoying your family or your neighbors, perhaps you would like to convert an existing lamp to work as a touch lamp. The modules are quite inexpensive, costing less than $10, and are available at many large hardware/homecenter stores such as Lowe’s, Builder’s Square, Home Depot, etc. The installation of the module is an easy job, with the most difficult part being the preservation of the base felt.

Post-production note - since this article was prepared, we have spotted a module with four leads.  This is not a problem, in that the sensor lead was yellow in this model also, but we did find that it took a bit more resistance to do the job. If you have one of those modules, the required resistance may be over 10 kohms, so use a pot to check it as described in the article but with a bigger pot. 

73 de Boots, KA3BIS and Jim, WD8RUW

AREA TESTING DATES

Each odd month, Jan, Mar, May, etc. it is at the Hillcrest Baptist Church on Deans Bridge Road the third Saturday of the month at 0900. All classes and CW are always available. 

Each even month, Feb, Apr, Jun, etc. it is on the first Saturday of the month in Dearing, GA on the way to Thomson.  It is at the old Elementary school on the left in the center of town.  Testing there starts at 0900 and all classes including CW are available.

73 de Andy, K4PSW

SILENT KEY

It is with deep sadness that we must announce the passing of one of our own. Harry Fowler, N4HO, passed away on Sunday, February 21, 1999. Harry was a long time Amateur Radio Operator and friend. We shall miss Harry.

EDITORS NOTES

Hello from your Editor.

I would like to let everyone know there has been some changes to the Splatter. We are now having our BOD meeting minutes and the club minutes coincide with each other. It is our intent that you have a Splatter in hand before the next month's club meeting. When you receive your Splatter, you will notice that the BOD’s minutes are about what we want to discuss at the regular club meeting. This way, any business that needs to be discussed at the monthly meeting will be a prelude to the BOD’s minutes. I have changed the deadline for Splatter input to the 3rd Friday to the 3rd Sunday. This should allow for people who work during the week to have the weekend to prepare their article. I am looking forward to seeing everyone again at the next club meeting.

73 de Dianne, KD4AHR

KD4AHQ WEATHER STATION UPDATE

Greetings weather fans.

We have ordered a Lighting Detection System that will be installed soon at the weather station. Here are some of its capabilities:

Continuously monitors storms for the unique lightning activity pattern sometimes associated with hail and tornadoes. 

Works indoors (it even works in your car on storm-chases!) No need for outdoor antenna. 100 miles range standard.

Optional (we got it) long-range modification to LD-731 allows up to 300 miles lightning detection range and increased tornado/hail detection range.

Graph Lightning Detections per Minute on Your Home Computer!

Watch the Lightning Graph as storms grow, mature, and fade away!

Automatic Severe Storm Warnings from your Computer!

Makes Permanent Diskette Recordings of Lightning Activity!

Makes Permanent Diskette Recordings of Storm Intensity!

Automatic "Weather Log" Keeps Track of Local Storm Days!

Automatic "Severe Weather Log" Keeps Track of the days that Severe Storms occur!

Experimental Tornado and Hail Detection Capabilities!

Automatic Supercell Log keeps a list of all times and dates that Supercell storms were detected by the system. 

Automatic Lightning Proximity Recording starts recording to disk when approaching storms are detected. This greatly extends disk storage space by not recording any data on the days that lightning is not detected. A 1.44 MB disk can record up to half a year in this mode (depending on the number of days you have storms). This is about 80 thunderstorm recordings per 1.44 MB. 

The Lightning Data is recorded in standard ASCII text. This allows you to edit, send, copy, publish, etc., your recorded lightning data easily with any web browser or word-processor. 

The software features a full playback system that allows multiple modes of data viewing, such as graphs, color graphs, raw data stream, data numbers and a playback graph that shows increasing lightning as RED lines and decreasing lightning as GREEN lines, playback Supercell storms as purple lines, shows playback storm intensity, pause screen views, mirror graphics, more! 

Our years of research has proved that most all severe thunderstorms which produce hail and tornadoes are accompanied by frequent lightning discharges and at least one rapid growth stage when the tornado and/or hail is forming. Some times as many as 3 stages occur. Most tornado and hailstorms storms have a similar physical structure. This means that the lightning patterns of many of these storms will be similar. Our Lightning and Tornado Detection Software uses a staircase lightning pattern that we have observed in many tornadic and hail storms since our discovery in 1995. 

A little information about our software for this system:

       Our software detects this rapid storm intensification that usually occurs just before a tornado or hail and sounds an alarm. Unfortunately not all storms produce lightning in the exact same rate. More research is needed! We will help by recording lightning data from hail and tornado-producing storms and then upload them Stormwise.


A little information about our Lighting Sensor:


Gives you advance warning of approaching lightning and thunderstorms. 

·
Can be used to warn you hours in advance of approaching storms. 

·
Detects both cloud-to-ground and in-cloud lightning. 

·
The only lightning/storm sensor on the market that allows you to adjust the warning range: 

- Mount sensor up 10 feet for 20 to 35 miles warning range. 

- Mount sensor up 15 feet for 35 to 65 miles warning range. 

- Mount sensor up 20 feet for 65 to 150 miles warning range. 

-Mount sensor up 25 feet for 150 to 250 miles warning range. 

·
The only lightning/storm sensor on the market that will run for 3 years on a single 9-volt battery! Draws power only when it senses lightning. 

·
The only lightning/storm sensor on the market to allow determination of storm distance based on alarm sound. Few "clicks" per minute from the buzzer (not supplied) means that lightning is just within sensor range. Several "clicks" per second at a time means that lightning is nearby (less than 20 miles away). Alarm makes "click" sound for each lightning detection. Approaching severe storms cause alarm to "click" continuously many times (up to 500) per second. 

·
The only lightning/storm sensor on the market that is 99% free of interference and false alarms from house electrical stuff. Patented design detects only lightning. Detects approaching lightning day or night and in all types weather, even fog with no loss of warning range. Does not detect the build up of electrical charges in nearby clouds before lightning strikes.


We’ll let you know when it's installed and operational. Thanks to those who donated the money to purchase this system. Donations were: Ray, KF4ITN; Lee, WD4PEL; Henry, KN4AV; DataSwitch Information Services, Inc.; Paul, KE4UKM; Dee, KD4AHR and Stan, KE4PKB. We appreciate it everyone!

73 de BJ, KD4AHQ

LATE NEWS

The South Carolina Baptist Convention Disaster Relief Section will sponsor a course in communications at the Millbrook Baptist Church in Aiken on March 12th and 13th. For further information contact KN4UE.

IN MEMORY

Let's all take a moment to recognize our members who have recently passed away.  Harry Fowler, N4HO, was a regular with our club meetings and activities. We will all miss Harry's joviality, friendly manner and familiar radio voice.

BJ Hall, KD4AHQ, was certainly well known throughout our amateur community. He made quite a contribution through his interest in amateur radio, the weather, Skywarn, packet radio and APRS. He also contributed greatly to the ARCA by providing a club web site and helping to produce the Splatter. We will publish BJ's final article here as it was submitted prior to his death. We dedicate this issue of The Splatter to BJ in his honor.

If you knew Harry or BJ well, won't you offer your support to Mrs Fowler or Dee?  I am sure that both would welcome a phone call or a personal visit. It could mean so much to comfort them in their loss.

73 de KN4UE

Editor: Dianne Hall, KD4AHR

http://www.gabn.net/kd4ahqweather/splatter.html
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